March 3, 2003

Council Chambers


The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on March 3, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Case, Smith, Messer, and Mason.  Councilmember Tindall-Ellis was absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Case to approve the minutes of the February 18, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


Citizen Bea Cherry asked if it would be ok for her to plant a different type of grass in the strip between the sidewalk and the street in front of her house.  The Public Works Supervisor will check on this.    


Old Business:


There was a discussion on park lighting.  There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Messer to have the Public Works Supervisor coordinate with the lighting specialist from Clark Public Utilities to either increase the wattage in the current fixture or install a directional fixture on the pole near the old shop area.  Motion Carried.  


There was a discussion on the swimming pool concept.  There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Case to send a letter to Patti Benge supporting the concept, but explaining the Town is not in a position to provide assistance in the form of land or financing for the project.  Motion Carried.


There was a discussion on the nuisance violations.  The Mayor informed the Council that the Public Works Supervisor has been unable to deliver the summons and complaint packets to Skip & Kimberly Wing and Dana Melchor.  The Mayor also informed the Council that the Young property is cleaned up.  The Mayor asked if the Council wants to collect all of the penalties on the properties that get cleaned up by the owners.  The Council requested that all penalties be collected.

New Business:


There was a discussion on the installation of an electronic rain gauge at Town Hall.  There was a motion by Case, seconded by Smith to allow Clark County to install an electronic rain gauge and phone line to collect the data from the rain gauge at Town Hall.  Motion Carried.


The Mayor asked the Council to consider offering rewards for information on vandalism at the Town Park.  The Clerk/Treasurer will check with Municipal Research about doing this.


The Mayor requested that an update on the East Yacolt Road project be added to the agenda.  The Public Works Supervisor informed the Council that Asplundh will top the trees so the Town can cut them down.  We will need to have the stumps ground out for the project.


Mayor Robertson had no comments for the Council.


There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to approve warrants #8716 through #8727 as follows:  Current Expense - $1,518.39; Fire Department - $1,348.74; City Street - $1,899.14; Cemetery - $39.34; and Stormwater - $157.53.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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